

20 March 2019

Auckland DHB Chief Executive's Office

Level 1
Building 37
Auckland City Hospital
PO Box 92189
Victoria Street West
Auckland 1142

Ph: (09) 630-9943 ext: 22342 Email: ailsac@adhb.govt.nz



Dear Kirsty

Re: Official Information Act request concerning home and community support services

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 22 February 2019 where you requested the following information regarding home and community support services (HCSS) for Auckland DHB:

- current contract holders (providers)
- current contract values
- contract terms and projected expiry/re-tender dates
- primary contact points for each contract.

The table below provides the information requested on current contract holders (providers) and contract values using DHB expenditure for the 2017/18 financial year (1 July 2017 – 30 June 2018). Please note In-between Travel (IBT) and Pay Equity payments are excluded as these were paid separately via the Ministry of Health in 2017/18.

Organisation	Total payments 2017/18*
Healthcare NZ	\$5,288,928
Royal District Nursing Service	\$4,955,148
Presbyterian Support (Enliven)	\$4,869,848
The Lifewise Trust	\$5,397,653
Aotea Family Support	\$187,359.22
Waiheke Health Trust	\$94,668
Total	\$20,793,604

HCSS Contracts - Long Term Support Chronic Health Conditions		
Organisation	Total payments 2017/18*	
Healthcare NZ	\$393,656	
Geneva Health	\$308,105	
Presbyterian Support (Enliven)	\$126,094	
The Lifewise Trust	\$18,604	
Aotea Family Support	\$6,544	
Waiheke Health Trust	\$3,887	
Access Home health	\$689,875	
Pacific Island Homecare Trust	\$21,474	
Total	\$1,568,239	

^{*}Payments excluding GST

The HCSS contracts have a one year term and are varied annually to extend the term and change the price. The DHB has not yet confirmed a time frame for the re-tender for these services.

The primary DHB contact point for all HCSS contracts is Katie Daniel, Programme Manager; kdaniel@adhb.govt.nz.

You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours faithfully

Ailsa Claire, OBE

Chief Executive